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Website: 
vvcasaskatoon.com 

VVCA on Facebook or Twitter: 
Facebook:  Facebook.com/VarsityView 

Twitter:  @VVCASaskatoon 
Email newsletter signup:  http://eepurl.com/D5GQj 

The community association was interested in getting a state of the art container. In
collaboration with the City the Solar Belly was selected. It is the first one in a City park but this
type has been in use at the university for several years. Some of the funding will be provided by the
community association.The City will be using this model as a pilot for other parks that need
upgraded garbage cans.

Committee Members:

Mark Prebble, Rob Wakeman, Cathy Watts

One of the
recommendations
of the Local Area
plan that Varsity
View participated
in a few years
ago was to
improve the
garbage cans in
President Murray
Park. The
pathway through
the park and the
playground is a
very popular
place in our
community.Often
there is more
garbage lying
around than can
be held in the
can. 
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2015-16 
VVCA 

Executive 

President James Perkins  
Nic.james@sasktel.net  

  
President elect Marcus Prebble 

markprebble@hotmail.com 
  
Secretary Annika Anderson 

annika.anderson@yahoo.ca 
  
Treasurer Anne Hardy 

ahardy@nwstar.com 

Coordinators: 
Albert Community Center: Lisa Kirkham 

ldk237@mail.usask.ca 

Basketball Jason Kovitch 
thekovitchs@gmail.com 
  

Community Garden Rebekah Bennetch 
rebekah.bennetch@usask.ca 

  
Civics Robert Peterson-Wakeman 

rob@wakeman.ca  
       & Jon Naylor 

jon.naylor@usask.ca 

Equipment Eldon Siemens 
e.siemens@sasktel.net

 
Indoor Programs Barb Giles  

306 652-0279 or blgiles@shaw.ca  
        & Maya Wagner 

mayawagner@shaw.ca 
  
Newsletter Editor Jen Crane 

Jennifer.crane@usask.ca 
         
Rink Vacant 
  
Soccer Jason Kovitch 

thekovitchs@gmail.com 
 

Social Ted Stensrud 
ataxman@sasktel.net 

 
Social Media Marcus Prebble 

markprebble@hotmail.com 
  
Web Master Roger Williamson 

riw@sasktel.net 
 

Members at large Anu Bhargava, Allan Woo, 
Kyla Kelly 

City of Saskatoon Lisa Thibodeau 
Liaison Lisa.Thibodeau@Saskatoon.ca 
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COME TOGETHER.

Come and support our effort to replace the play structure in the Brunskill School playground! 

Why? The current play structure is over fifteen years old and starting to show its age – some parts are broken or
missing, which makes it generally unsafe for children to play. It needs replacing with a new modern, versatile and long-
lasting play structure, such as shown in these illustrations. 

While being a ‘school’ playground and play structure, the grounds and play area are open to anyone, making it a
destination for all and an opportunity for all to support the campaign. 

This is an opportunity for our community to come together and create a vibrant and safe place for all children to play,
for people to meet and a real destination within our neighbourhood for everyone!

WORK TOGETHER.

This funding campaign is a joint venture between the Varsity View Community Association (VVCA) and the Brunskill
Home & School Association, along with a Saskatoon Public Schools contribution of up to $35 000. 

VVCA’s strength is in reaching out to the neighbourhood and non-school residents, while the Home & School has the
attention of the school families. Both are working together to reach all those who would benefit or see the potential of
this exciting project. 

Our goal is to raise $215 000 over the next two years! 

Remember that it isn’t just the school and students that benefit from this new play structure – it is a community and
public park accessible to all in the neighbourhood and beyond. We all benefit from this project! 

PLAY TOGETHER.

Thank you for considering a donation to our fundraising campaign – any and all donations are welcome and very much
appreciated! We will recognize all donations (if you wish) in the VVCA newsletter and website, and are making plans for
special recognition of any donations of $100 or more. 

All donations must be made by cash or cheque to Saskatoon Public School Division, and can be mailed or dropped off
at Brunskill School (tax receipts issued for over $20). 

Please make cheque payable to: Saskatoon Public
School Division 

Mark the cheque with “Brunskill Playground”

Include your full mailing address and phone
number.

Please mail or drop off this form with your generous
donation to: 

Brunskill School, 101 Wiggins Ave N., Saskatoon,
SK S7N 1K3

TOMORROW 

Need more information? Have some questions?
Please contact us here: Brunskill Home & School
Association 

brunskillvolunteers@gmail.com 
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#25 Special Bus Service:

The #25 Special transit service leaves from the sidewalk stop alongside the driveway of Luther Tower,
1223 Temperance Street and serves the residents of Luther Tower, HOWEVER, the bus service is
available for community residents to use as well. The bus operates as an express bus between Luther
Tower and Midtown Plaza or Market Mall, with a few transfer stops offered. The #25 Special service is
available MONDAY to FRIDAY. Regular bus fares apply.

Proviso 1: is that passengers new to this service be kind enough to let Tower residents get into their
accustomed seats. They will have been waiting seated in the Tower entrance. They are not required to
wait outside for the Temperance St. bus arrival but do go outside for the bus arrival at the Market Mall
& Midtown Plaza stops.

Proviso 2: is that in
inclement weather
& the bus has
arrived early,
passengers should
feel free to get into
the seats further
back. Darryl
Martin, Luther
Tower Manager,
has offered, in view
of the upcoming
winter weather, an
invite to our VV
neighbours who
wish to ride the #25
Special bus to come
inside our most
immediate front
door to wait for the
bus.

See the attached
VVCA map for
route details.
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